
NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY FOR A PUBLIC HEARING REGARDING A FLOODPLAIN ENCROACHMENT 
RESULTING FROM PROPOSED IMPROVEMENT OF THE NUECES COUNTY AIRPORT IN ROBSTOWN, TEXAS 

The Nueces County Airport in Robstown Texas proposes to construct a new refueling location on the 
existing airport apron (Proposed Action).  The new fueling station will include two 12,000 aboveground 
double walled UL-2085 tanks, with over-wing self-serve dispensing skid placed at the designated refueling 
location on the existing apron.  One tank will be used for AVGAS and the other will be used for JET-A 
fuel.  The Proposed Action includes a concrete foundation and secondary containment structure.  All 
piping would be above ground level.  The purpose of the improvement is to meet the need for additional 
fueling capacity at the airport. The proposed improvement has been designed to minimize adverse 
impacts to the floodplain, and will not result in a considerable probability of loss of life; will not result in 
future damage associated with the encroachment that could be substantial in cost or extent, including 
interruption of service on or loss of a vital transportation facility; and will not result in a notable adverse 
impact on natural and beneficial floodplain values. The airport is providing the public an opportunity to 
request a public hearing regarding the floodplain encroachment. Any individual who wishes to examine a 
site plan for the proposed improvement, has questions, or would like to request a public hearing should 
contact Angela McMurray, Jacobs Project Manager for TxDOT, via email or telephone, at 
angela.mcmurray@jacobs.com or (281) 898-8817.  Any request for public hearing must be received by 
5:00 pm on June, 1, 2020. 
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